
Johnstown Saddle Club September 14, 2020 Minutes


Meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm.


Roll call of officers: All were in attendance.


Secretary’s report: The August 3, 2020 minutes were approved as read.  


Treasurer’s report:  August’s report - the Royalty has $522.01 in their account. We have $9,160.23 in checking 
after depositing $2,420 from the August Gymkhana, $1,689 from the August Show and 109 which entailed $60 
from St. Vrain and late entries from the show.  We paid $160 to Gallegos Sanitation and $200 each to Judge 
Chuck Mangan and Judge Beth Smith for our double judged show.  We also paid $1,012.04 to Hodges Ribbons and 
$248.33 to Joslin for daily high points. We have $2,552.15 in Savings after receiving .11 cents in interest, giving 
us a total balance of $11,712.38.


Royalty report:  Cambree reported that the Royalty received $35 from the Gymkhana raffle and had nothing else 
to report at this time.


Old Business: Nothing to report.


New Business: Officer Nominations were discussion and the current officers were nominated for the current 
positions they hold. All accepted the nomination.  One Board position is open for the position that Annie Kennedy 
currently holds.  Laura Hall was nominated for the Board position and accepted the nomination. Paige explained 
that we will vote in October and can still accept nominations.


Royalty was discussed.  A decision was made to roll the current royalty to 2021 due to the pandemic and the fact 
they were limited on what they could do.  Ava Crowther has decided to step down as the Sr. Princess so we have 
an open position.  Sheridan McBee, Lanae Elam, Jade Boyer and Tayler Johnston have expressed interest in 
trying out.  Tryouts will be done on October 11th at 10:00 am at the TS Ranch and Arena.


The banquet was discussed.  Susan has located a place for $500 which is close by. Other possible venues were 
mentioned but no decision was made.  We tentatively decided on either November 7th or 14th for the banquet.


New and Returning Members: Amy Goodale, Caitlyn Rabe and Isabelle Mc Kinney introduced themselves.


Member time:  Cambree brought up that we need to locate more 4th place ribbons as we are low. We did purchase 
more but they were 1st, 2nd and 3rd place.  We will double check the boxes in the office as there should be some.


Discussion was brought up regarding finding another event to replace cross poles as it is felt that some of the 
lower age groups were not able to safely ride in this class.  Susan solved the issue by suggesting we place the 
poles on the ground for the 7 & Under and 8-10 ages groups.


Discussion was brought up again regarding exhibition runs.  Some thought maybe it should be moved to the end of 
the age groups.  Paige will do a poll when we get closer to the 2021 competition year.


Bills to be paid:  Susan mentioned that we should be getting a trash and Gallegos bill shortly.


Next meeting will be held on October 3, 2020 at 6:00 pm, meeting venue to be announced.


Meeting was adjourned at 6:37 pm.


